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Introduction

1997-98 was another excellent year at the Center for Teaching Excellence (CTE). In fact, this
was the most successﬁﬂ of Cessna s five years as director. This report will summarize the Teaching
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instructional technology activities co-sponsored with the Instructional Design Center (IDC), and
personnel at the CTE. The appendices verify these activities, but are attached to only the Provost's
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9/29/97 Donald Asher, How to Gain Admission to Highly Competitive Graduate Programs, co-
sponsored with the Office of Career Services, the Robert Cook Honors College, the
Graduate School, the College of Natural Sciences and Mathematics, and the College of
Humanities and Social Sciences. Several hundred students attended this presentation.

10/31/97 John Gardner, Enhancing Student Learning: Success, Satisfaction and Retention, co-

sponsored with the Enrollment Management Advisory Group, the Learning Center, and the
Student Affairs Professional Development Committee, 91 participants.

Personnel
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In addition to the activities mentioned above, the director represented Teaching Excellence on
the following committees:

e Instructional Design Center Advisory Committee
e Faculty Professional Development Committee
Teaching Excellence Sub-committee, Chair
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through the Provost's discretionary account. Kirk Gregory, a Food and Nutrition M.S. student, was the
graduate assistant this year. The scope of activities included in this report are impossible to
accomplish without a graduate assistant. The graduate assistant allocation for 1998-99 needs to be
increased toat least twp half-time (70 hrs. ner week). assistants

Miscellaneous

Teresa Shellenbarger, Nursing and Allied Health Professions, John Woolcock, Chemistry and
Sherrill Begres, Philosophy and Religious Studies, represented IUP at the Summer Academies for the
Advancement of College Teaching in August 1997. Kay Snyder, Sociology, was selected by the
Council of Deans to represent IUP at the AAHE sponsored Faculty Forum for Exemplary Teaching in
Atlanta March 1998. Mary Ann Cessna gave the following presentations:
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When referring back to the six goals stated in the introduction on page one, this
annual report clearly provides evidence that the Reflective Practice Group is growing and thriving
(Goal 1) Four of the Reﬂectlve Practlce small groups worked on developmg Teachmg Portfohos
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paradigm and the dire needs in the area of instructional technology via the two Wergin workshops and
the Town Meeting on instructional technology (Goal 3). Most of the director’s time was devoted to

Goa] 4. enhancing the instructional technologv skills of our facultv and nurturing the Instructional
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bv Marcia McCarty (Goal 5). Finallv. teaching excellence initiatives were communicated to California,



